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Minutes of the Membership Meeting 

April 4, 2015 
 

The meeting of the HCCA was called to order by Boyle Stuckey, 2
nd

 Vice President at 10:35 am followed by the 
Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Minutes and the Treasurer’s Report 
 
The Recording Secretary, Deborah Johnson read the minutes of the March 7, 2015 Membership Meeting.  The 
minutes were approved as read.  
 
A summary of the Treasurer’s Report for March 7, 2015 was given by Monica Evans, Treasurer.  The Treasurer’s 
Report was approved by the Membership.  
 
PS 606 Report 
Sgt. Clark gave the update.  Lt Hodge was transferred to the 3

rd
 District.  We will be informed of his replacement.  

Sgt. Clark also reported that Officer Pissaud was in an accident and will be out for 2 to 3 weeks.  He introduced 
Officer Bernita Wilson as his replacement.  
 
Announcements – ANC 7B, Friends of Frances Gregory Library 
 
Friends of Frances Gregory – Steve Percy gave the update.  He invited members to attend their monthly meeting. 
 
Sharona Robinson, Ward 7 and 8 Education Coordinator, Ward 7 Action Team introduced herself the membership 
and gave a DC Public Schools update.  Her contact information is sharona.robinson@dc.gov and 202/423-5091. 
 
Committee Reports 
 
Environment – Mary Ross 
Mary Ross reminded the membership that the Butterfly Cleanup is today at 1:00pm.  She also indicated that  
April 5

th
 is the Cleanup of Alger Park.  Volunteers for Alger Park should meet at the intersection of Park Drive and 

Hillcrest Drive at 9:30am. 
 
Mary Ross and Ruth Lewis introduced Josh Burch and Erin Fenton of the DC Department of the Environment.  Josh 
Burch gave an overview and update of the Alger Park Stream Restoration Project.  The work could get started by 
the end of the year.   Erin Fenton, River Smart Homes, gave an overview of the financial assistance available to 
manage water run off around private homes.  He also mentioned that there will be a targeted watershed campaign 
for this area which will be active June 1

st
.   

 
Guest Speaker – Rashad Young, DC City Administrator 
 
Mr. Young gave a summary of Mayor Bowser’s current priorities which include pathways to the middle class, 
neighborhoods, education, economic opportunity (with particular focus on East of the River) , public safety and 
transportation infrastructure.  He also gave an overview and update on the FY 2016 budget and spending plan. 
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50/50 Raffle – Mary Ross ($18.00) 
 
 
Adjournment 
Meeting was adjourned at 12:10pm. 
   
 
Respectfully Submitted 
 
Deborah Johnson, Recording Secretary 

 


